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This was a year of growth for the Chester Historical 
Society. With the threat of Covid on our gatherings 
essentially gone, we had an active summer at the 
Chester Museum and a busy fall schedule of pro-
grams at the Meeting House. Social media helped 
us connect with an increasing number of people, 
including Chester natives throughout the country 
who engaged in our online auctions, shared their 
memories and sent us Chester memorabilia from 
faraway places.  (One donor even drove here from 
Florida with a box of items left by the late Adelaide 
Bushnell and her mother.)

Our digital outreach includes our films on YouTube, 
now up to 32 and growing. We are grateful to Jon 
Claude Haines for his filming and editing and to 
Donald Perreault, who added a new short film in 
his “Treasures from the Collection” series this year.
  
Educating youths in Chester history continues to be 
a high priority for the Society. Following on the suc-
cess of their first year of summer programming for 
elementary school-aged children, the Youth Educa-
tion Committee has planned a second summer pro-
gram as well as entertained children during Earth 
Day and hosted a springtime meeting of Tri-Town 
Cub Scout Pack 13 and their parents. 

The Development Committee, chaired by Jenny Kit-
sen and including members from the Chester com-
munity and board members, is making a difference, 
despite the stock market ups and downs. Later in 
this report you will read of the continued increases 
in membership and participation in our Annual Ap-
peal. All good news!

Despite our fondness for digital media, we still be-
lieve in printed book publishing. As this summer 
begins, we will be introducing Nathan Jacobson’s 
book about the mill dams of Chester (see Publica-
tions report). Speaking of dams…. 

We’re very excited about a new exhibit in progress.  
Soon, visitors will be able to interact with an 86” 
screen to touch, explore and discover “The Patta-
conk and its Mills.” 

Along the Pattaconk Brooks’ twin branches, there 
were 20 sites where, primarily in the 1800s, more 
than 75 businesses used the adjacent waterpower 
to manufacture a wide diversity of goods.  The full 
exhibition experience will be implemented in stag-
es.   Initial viewing is targeted for late June or July. 

We are grateful to Nathan L. Jacobson & Associates 
for making this touchscreen exhibit possible. In cel-
ebrating its 50-year anniversary, the firm donated 
$17,500 for this project to honor its founder Nate 
Jacobson and his longtime curiosity, research and 
knowledge of Chester’s early dams, mills and indus-
tries and the impact they had on the town’s devel-
opment.
  
As an all-volunteer non-profit organization that is 
not part of the Town Budget, we are ever thankful 
for strong community support. We invite you to vis-
it us online or in the museum. 

Cary Hull, President
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In connection with the seasonal exhibit, “Where We Ate; Where We Eat,” four Chester restauranteurs (Charlie Van Over and Priscilla 
Martel, original owners of Restaurant de Village; Charlene Janecek, who owned The Lunchbox with her husband Bill; Jon Joslow, of the 
Chart House and Inn at Chester; and Gerry Beaumier, original Wheatmarket owner) shared their restaurant memories in “Tales from 
the Kitchen” on Sept. 25. 

Exhibits & Programs
In June 2022 we opened a new seasonal exhibit (photo 
at right), named “Where We Ate; Where We Eat,” fea-
turing photos and stories from Chester restaurants, 
past and present.  We were pleased the exhibit sparked  
restaurant memories and donations of additional  
restaurant memorabilia from visitors. 

The Chester Fair exhibit (below) showcased new acqui-
sitions as well as highlights from the restaurant exhibit. 
Thanks to our curator, Diane Lindsay, for her expertise 
and assistance.

We had a busy schedule of programs, beginning in June 
following our Annual Membership Meeting, when Jon 
Joslow led a program, “Show & Tell: Building Our Ches-
ter Collection,” with Diane Lindsay. Three new gifts to 
the Collection were presented by their donors and Diane 
and Jon explained how important these and  others are 
to the continuing growth of the Collection.

On a beautiful Sunday afternoon in August, Michael Hot-
kowski, a sea chantey performer at the Griswold Inn and 
Chester resident, sang sea chanteys and narrated at the 
Meeting House Gazebo.  More than 100 people enjoyed 
the performance.

Eric Hesselberg, author of the new book, Night Boat to 
New York, gave a lively illustrated talk on the history 
of steamboats on the Connecticut River on Oct. 2.  This 
program was co-sponsored with Deep River Historical 
Society.

An enlightening and informative panel discussion, 
“Chester Dams: Treasure or Trouble,” with six experts 
on the subject, was presented by the Historical Society 
in collaboration with Chester Land Trust and Chester 
Conservation Commission, on Oct. 16. 

Programs were taped by Jon Claude Haines for our You-
Tube channel, which can be accessed through our web-
site.  As always, we encourage your ideas for future pro-
grams and exhibits. 

Keith Dauer & Sandy Senior-Dauer, Co-Chairs



The Youth Education Committee is a new committee 
whose goal is to help develop and pass on a love of history, 
especially Chester’s history, to young people who will one 
day become the “stewards” of the precious history of our 
unique town.  We aim to teach children about Chester in 
ways that will be fun, interesting, interactive and relevant.  

For our first year, we offered four day-long programs at 
the Chester Museum during July and August.  We had 
fourteen children, ranging in age from 6 to 11.  The days 
(see cover) consisted of exploring the museum; doing 
mini-history lessons with related crafts, activities and 
games; and even baking homemade bread.  To conclude 
the summer program, we invited families and friends to 
an exhibit so the children could “show off” what they had 
done and learned.  The program was successful thanks to 
a dedicated, hard-working committee, plus   amazing sup-
port from many other Society members.  We are currently 
preparing for this summer’s program.

This spring we hosted a tour of the museum for the Cub 
Scouts of Chester, Deep River and Essex along with their 
leaders and families.  Their visit also included a history 
of street names (below) in Chester.  In April we offered 
Earth Day crafts for children during Chester’s Earth Day 
Celebration.

Committee Members:  Deb Calamari, Donna Carlson, Cheri 
Ferrari Habersang, Rob Miceli, Nancy Watkins

Youth Education Committee Constance Baker Motley 
Special Collection Archive 
Established in 2020, the Chester Historical Society’s 
Constance Baker Motley Special Collection Archive gath-
ers, writes and distributes materials on Motley’s life in 
Chester, fields inquiries, undertakes educational pro-
grams, hosts book talks, and promotes her legacy.

Constance Baker Motley, a pioneering Civil Rights leader 
who had a home in Chester for 40 years, was nominated 
for a Congressional Gold Medal, the nation’s highest ci-
vilian award for distinguished contributions to Ameri-
can history. Only 173 have been awarded since 1776; 
Motley will join Martin Luther King, Rosa Parks, Robert 
Frost, Jonas Salk and the Little Rock Nine. A Congressio-
nal vote is pending.

Residents can learn more about Motley’s legacy and her 
Chester history by accessing the Society’s three new web 
pages (www.chesterhistoricalsociety.org) created in re-
sponse to interest generated by the Gold Medal nomina-
tion and Motley’s 2022 biography, Civil Rights Queen, by 
Tomiko Brown-Nagin.

CT Freedom Trail directional highway signs on Route 
148 at Cedar Lake Road will soon guide tourists to the 
Constance Baker Motley State Historic Site, one of 162 
on the Trail, marking major Black contributions to free-
dom. The Society assisted the Chester Land Trust (site 
owner) in obtaining these valuable DOT tourist signs 
guiding visitors to Motley’s former home and public Pre-
serve with its popular Little Rock Nine Hiking Trail. 

An outdoor Little Rock Nine Trail plaque providing an 
account of Constance Motley’s 1957 landmark school 
desegregation case was written by the Society. Public 
dedication of the Trail and plaque will occur in Septem-
ber, CT Freedom Trail month. 

Having written the original application placing Con-
stance Motley’s former property on the CT Freedom 
Trail, the Society has been a representative to it, along 
with the Land Trust, since 2018. From inception, the two 
organizations have collaborated to promote Constance 
Motley in Chester.

Marta Daniels, Curator



Historic Preservation

Robbie Collomore Concert Series 

Publications

The Historic Preservation Committee is responsible for 
the Society’s collections, for accessioning new items, 
cataloging and preserving the collection.

Pat Kosky and I continue to work most Tuesday after-
noons and Friday mornings in the Meeting House Ar-
chives. Recent installation of new lighting in our base-
ment space is greatly appreciated. We welcome anyone 
who would be interested in joining us.

We work with the Exhibition Committee, finding pho-
tos, ephemera and objects in our collection for exhibits. 
We research questions from Society members, newspa-
per writers, authors and others. We often scan photos 
for our collection, which allows families to retain their 
originals.

We had many donations this year including a box of Sil-
liman items from a Silliman descendant and the Sam-
uel Carlos Silliman blanket chest. We received Chester 
postcard collections from Don Rankin and Tom Sypher.  
Also, a native stone hoe, items from the George C. Em-
mons Insurance Agency, tools from Russell Jennings and 
Middlesex Handle Company, autograph books of Marie 
Yenowich (1940s) and Florence Berg (1920s), Estelle 
Watrous Foster’s 1900 diary, and a Flamboozle game, 
invented by Peter Good and Ted Leavitt.

Diane Lindsay, Curator         

The 2022 Robbie Collomore Concert series was wonder-
fully successful. The houses were full, with two sold-out 
concerts, and audience members were full of raves and 
congratulations.

Sterling Elliott, cello, and Wynona Wang, piano, gave a 
virtuosic recital on September 18 with a program of Jo-
seph Suk, Brian Nabors, Saint-Saëns, and Shostakovich. 
Jazz pianist Emmet Cohen and his trio gave a superb, 
sold-out concert on October 9. The Noree Chamber So-
loists presented an unusual performance of a Mozart 
piano concerto arranged for piano quintet, plus works 
by Schubert and Dvorak, on November 6. And we closed 
the season with jazz guitarist Stephane Wrembel’s band, 
who brought the house down at a sold-out concert on 
November 20. 

This concert series is funded in part by the Burton 
Cornwall Cultural Endowment Fund under the auspices 
of the Chester Historical Society. Additional funding is 
from tickets sales, sponsorships, grants and donations.
To see our fall 2023 lineup and to reserve your tickets, 
visit our website: www.collomoreconcerts.com. 

Collomore Music Committee: Randy Allinson, Ray Archam-
bault, Karin Badger, Ann Drinan (General Manager), Hol-
ly Fiss, Joan Fox, Karli Gilbertson, Rick Holloway, Martin 
Nadel (Chairperson), James Paisley, Sue Saltus, Michael 
Sanders, and John Williams   

As our year closes, we are thrilled to be publishing Na-
than Jacobson’s new book, The Streams, Mill Dams and 
Mills of Chester, in June. Nate worked on this book for 
several years at the request of the late Richard Spencer 
(Chester native and son of noted photographer Hugh 
Spencer). No one knows Chester dams better than Nate, 
a Chester native and founder of Nathan L. Jacobson & As-
sociates in the town center. With historical photos, plus 
many new images of the 20 mill dams in our town, this 
is a very interesting publication.

Efforts are underway to produce a new edition of Ches-
ter’s Houses book. The last edition (published in 1984) 
featured 180 houses built up to the year 1875. The new 
book will include all those homes, with updates and 
photos, as well as houses built up to and during 1900.  
Another book we plan to update in the near future is 
Kate Silliman’s Chester Scrapbook.

Publications Committee: Jan Cummings, Peter Good, Cary 
Hull, Diane Lindsay, Rob Miceli, Tom Miceli, Peter Zanardi

Hidden for nearly 150 years, the 1876 Meeting House floor 
is now up for all to see at the Meeting House. With the re-
stored chalk signatures and a message (‘Compliments to future  
generations’) from Thomas Cook Silliman and William N. Clark, 
the section was saved during the floor replacement, then re-
stored by Art Christianson. 



The Building and Grounds committee is responsible 
for maintaining the 3,250-sq.ft. Mill building and out-
side exhibits landscape area, gravel driveway and park-
ing spaces.  Routine building care includes services for 
HVAC systems, security and fire alarms, elevator, pro-
pane, electrical, water and sewer utilities.

In July we met with DOT engineers for assistance in 
reducing the excessive drainage on West Main Street, 
which often erodes the Mill’s driveway. Their solution - 
installing a new catch basin, curbing and sidewalk “not 
an easy or inexpensive fix” - is further complicated by 
the driveway’s private ownership and easements pro-
viding access to five properties.  The paving stones and 
millings installed by Patrick McGannon, the Society’s 
landscape contractor, are practical solutions that have 
improved the entrance surface.

In August, the Mill’s alarm equipment was inspected, 
cleaned and tested with all systems working properly. 
In September, the museum’s first floor track lights were 
replaced with efficient low-cost LED bulbs; at one hour 
use per day, each light’s cost is only $1.10 per year!  Fall 
activities included leaves and brush clean-up, the plant-
ing of a dogwood tree in the reclaimed lawn area below 
the Mill’s street sign and installing protective covers for 
the millstones and Chalany plow.

In February, DEEP notified the Society that our property 
map showing the southwest corner of the building at 
1ft. 7in. from the boundary line indicates this area and 
adjacent downstream wall are part of Griswold Pond 
Dam #2 and the responsibility of the Society. In March a 
TEAMS meeting with DEEP was held to discuss clarifica-
tion of dam ownership and status of maintenance. We 
have submitted to DEEP photos of the dam’s high and 
low water events and maps of three properties adjacent 
to the dam.

In April, the Mill’s annual HVAC maintenance inspection 
was done. In May the landscape contractor did a spring 
clean-up of planting beds and lawn area and planted an-
nuals in the old trough. Also completed in May was the 
installation of the 86” LED touch screen in the first floor 
exhibit space.

Ed Meehan, Chairman

As of May 31, 2023, the Society had 288 current mem-
berships (see back page), the ninth consecutive year we 
increased our membership rolls.  We welcomed 13 new 
memberships and processed five upgrades.   By level, 
we currently have 50 Individual memberships (7 new), 
87 Household (7 new), 49 Benefactor (5 new and 5 up-
grades), 1 Sponsor and 101 Life (1 new).   We couldn’t 
have been more pleased with this increase in support. 

A vital membership is the foundation of any successful 
non-profit organization. A goal in our Strategic Plan is 
to bring more people into our annual membership pro-
gram as well as increase interest in volunteer opportu-
nities.  We encourage members to set a goal to invite a 
friend to a future event. 

Our timely e-newsletters are the best way to stay cur-
rent on news of the Society and Chester Museum at The 
Mill.  We invite all members as well as non-members to 
send us their email address to receive these informative 
periodic e-newsletters. Other than the Society-associat-
ed Robbie Collomore Music Series, we do not share your 
address.  
                 
Skip Hubbard, Membership Chair 

Building & Grounds

Membership

Funding for this mailing is provided 
by Essex Savings Bank and Essex 
Financial Services as part of their 
Community Investment Program.

Facebook:  chestercthistoricalsociety  •  Website: chesterhistoricalsociety.org



Operations Summary Fiscal YTD 6/1/22 - 5/30/23
This unaudited summary reflects the YTD Operations Budget of the Society, 
which is apart from the Robbie Collomore Series. Final Financials will be 
available when audited. The Society has no liabilities.

Revenues    May-22 May-23
Membership Dues    10,896    9,715
Annual Appeal / Donations    22,636  27,828
Museum Visitor Donations              836       993
Fundraising Events     8,466    9,014 
Grants       4,950       6,675
Museum Sales               463       459
Other          18        281

Total Operating Revenues   48,265  54,965

Expenses
Building Utilities         9,430    5,842
General Operations     9,793  13,727 
Building Maintenance     7,863    6,185
Communications      1,440       991
Programs & Exhibits     4,209    5,141 
Fundraising          744       892
Hospitality/Staff Training                124       179
Museum Store Purchases        155       105 

          Other          832
Total Operations Expenses    33,758  33,894
Net Operations Balance +/-    14,507  21,071

Less:
  Carried forward   (4,950)        (6,000)
  Maintenance Reserve to Preserve the Mill (9,500)      (15,000)
Net Change to Working Balance           57         71

Revenues for the annual operations budget of the  
Society are generated from three primary sources: 
membership dues, the Annual Appeal and fundraising 
events.  Principal expenses include utilities, insurance, 
accounting, contracted services, general maintenance 
and exhibitions / programs. 

Our Annual Appeal realized $23,000, setting a new high 
for the fifth consecutive year.  Nearly 50% of our mem-
bership participated!  We are extremely grateful for 
these donations, which now account for over half of our 
operating revenue.  The ability to return to post-Covid 
fundraising activities increased revenue as well.

Essex Savings Bank continues to be a benefactor.   
Customer voting for the Society as a favorite charity re-
sulted in an $1800 donation.  We have also benefited 
from an Essex Savings Bank / Essex Financial Services 
corporate grant to offset the postage of mailing newslet-
ters and annual reports.  

Our 2023-24 budget is conservative.  Our stewardship 
practice is to budget for maintenance reserves and 
transfer any year-end surplus to the same, hopefully 
minimizing the need for frequent capital fundraising.  
Painting the museum’s exterior and replacing the roof 
are two prominent recent examples of our practice.

Jo Anne Park, Treasurer 

During these ongoing uncertain economic times, the  
Development Committee has closely monitored and 
evaluated the performance of the Society’s two invest-
ment accounts. One account is with Charles Schwab and 
the other is with Essex Financial. 

The committee met twice this past year with each finan-
cial advisor to conduct analysis of the holdings in each 
account.  Due to the continued volatility in the economy, 
adjustments were made during the year to move more 
money into CDs to secure stable revenue. Modifications 
were made to the equity holdings for wider diverse dis-
tribution of funds. As of May 2023, the combined value 
of both accounts was $551,477, with the equity holdings 
65% of the combined portfolios and the remaining 35% 
in CDs or money market holdings (fixed income).

The Annual Appeal topped $23,000 far surpass-
ing prior year’s contributions. The Board of Trustees  
expresses their sincere appreciation to all the indi-
viduals and organizations that continue to support the  
Historical Society.
 
Committee members: Jenny Kitsen (chair), JoAnne Park, 
Bruce Watrous, Sandy Prisloe, Donna Carlson, Christine 
Nelson, Cary Hull    

Financials – Annual Operations

Development Committee

Nathan L. Jacobson & Associates of Chester has donated 
$17,500 toward a large touchscreen exhibit focusing on the 
two branches of the Pattaconk Brook and the industries 
that used waterpower for manufacturing.  At the firm’s 50th  
Anniversary celebration last fall, company president Geoffrey 
Jacobson (left) presented a check to Society president Cary 
Hull, in honor of and as a surprise to his father, Nate Jacobson. 
The interactive exhibit will be installed in stages during the  
museum’s summer season. 



Membership June 2022 - May 2023
Individual
Debbie Alldredge
Sosse Baker
Frances Bertelli
Susan Bird
Rosemary Blair
Tom Brelsford
Margaret Breslin
Jane Deuse Cable
Margot Calder
Douglas Carlson
Samuel Chorches
Will Clark
Elizabeth M. D’Amato
Robert Dona
Helene Ferrari
Jane Gordon
MarieAnne Parodi Heft
Paulette Heft
Sarah Jansen
Linda Jones
Carol Carini Kinderman
Patricia Kosky
Diane Kukta
Dorothy Lavezzoli
Edward Leffingwell Jr.
Tedd Levy
Diane Lindsay
Paul W. Manning
Trudy Marth
Madaline Meyer
Thomas Miceli
Jean Morrow
David C. Nelson
Bettie Perreault
Peggy Phillips
Charles Priest
H. Peter Satagaj
Judith Lynde Schondorf
Carol Anne Seaman
Robert Smith
Walter J. Smith
Sharon Soja
Karla Tessitore
Ruth Thayer
Elizabeth Tremalgia
Erica Udoff
Louise R. VanHaverbeke
Nancy Watkins
Anne Winslow
Sue Wisner

Household
Caroline Joy Adams & 
   Kevin James Link*
Joseph & Joan Aresco
Peter Auster & Lisa Wahle
James & Marian Bairstow
Robert Blair & Kris Pollock
Donna & Rick Carlson, Jr.
Ernie & Pam Cartier
Edward & Gail Castelli
Ted & JoAnna Chapin
Sherry & Herb Clark
Lori Ann & Frederick Clymas
The Dalterio Family
Dama Demanche
Emelia DeMusis & Stephen DeBenedet
Kristen DiErrico & Hans Lohse
Lol & Charlene Fearon
Richard Fensky & Elaine LaFlair
Joseph & Charlotte Forst
Alan & Debbie Froggatt
Mark & Judith Getchell
Ivey Gianetti & John Williams
Dennis & Lynn Giroux
Thomas & Najat Goldwasser

Nils Gregersen & Jeanne-Marie Bellows
Ann Grunbeck & Family
Edward Grzybowski
Coe & Carol Hawkins
Richard & Patricia Holloway
Jane Bance Homick
P.J. Hovey & Ralph Heath*
Robert & Mary Humpage
Joel & Susan Jacobson
Nancy James & Lori Nadeau*
Erik & Constance Johannessen
Randy & Beth Judd
Fred & Dotty Juengst*
Gerald & Mary Kelly
John & Wendy King
Jonathan & Amy Lewis*
Ken & Cindy Lignar
Dale & Steve Malcarne
Pam & Doug McAvay
Allan Mehlberg & Spruce Roden
Steven & Kathryn Merola
Caroline & David Miller*
Gil & Susan Morong
Stephen Morrell
Charles & Susan Murphy
Arthur H. Napier III & 
   Barbara-Jan Wilson
Adrian & Beth Nichols*
Christine Palm & James Baker
Jonathan, Renee, MaKayla &
   Alyssa Pardo
Kim & Kathy Price
John & Jennifer Rannestad
John & Kendra Remington
Cookie & Fred Robertson
Eileen Scherber & Family
Charles & Denise Schiller
John & Lisa Schroeder
Richard & Elaine Sevigny
The Shortz Family
James B. Silliman
Kelley & Scott Smith
Laird & Toni Smith
Tom & Renee Smith
Jacqueline Stack & Mark Riggio
Alex & MaryAnn Stein
Cynthia & Gary Stevens
Elizabeth Watrous Stopa
Richard & Leslie Strauss
Jane & Arthur Swersey
Eileen Sypher & John Yrchik
Melody & Philip Tierney
Sally & Peter Tiezzi, Jr.
Laurie Tomlinson
Gilbert & Patricia Veconi
Roseann Ventimiglia & Seth Fidel
Dave & Margo Viggiano
Wayne Wahala & Lisa Gauthier
Skip & Margaret Weisenburger
Tom & Dianne Wetmore
Ronald & Lois Wickson
George & Patty Winter
Bekah Wright & Bob Lee
Pete Yuhasz & Cindy Pope
Peter & Jane Zanardi
Burgi & Leo Zavatone

Benefactor
Debra Alberts & John Murphy
Eric & Ginny Anderson
John & Janice Benda
Bonnie & John Bennet
Dale Bernardoni **
Joyce Christy Birtcher
Karen Booth & Patrick Ahlberg*
Ms. Spencer Boyd & George Bradley
William P. Brainerd, Jr. 

Edward & Debra Calamari
Janice Carlisle & Joseph Roach
Alvin & Elva Carlson
Jewel Christy
Audrey Conrad
Alan & Ginny Cuneo**
Dan David
Bjorn de Carro & Patrick Kullenberg
Nancy & David Devens
Shawn & Amber Forrest
Barbara & Bob Fraser
E. Robert Fraser, Jr. 
Sandra Freudenstein*
Geoffrey & Carol Jacobson
Helene Johnson
Dr. Michael Klemens & 
   Juan Alberto Cardenas Mena*
Joan & Alan Kliger
Mitchell Koslawy
Sally & Douglas LaFaille
Frank & Margaret Lavezzoli*
Krista Long, Cynthia Watrous Long,
   Chris Seggerman*
Patrick McGannon
Richard & Lorraine Morrow
Jean Mulford
Russ & Deb Munson
Dawn Parker
Lance Parker Family
Michael & Susan Peck
Joan & Craig Phillips
Paul & Dawn Radicchi
Jim & Marie Ready
Mark Rohlfs
Hila & Saul Rosen
Van & Barbara Standke**
Gail Stanton & James Paisley*
Patti Anne Vassia
Daisy Watrous**
Arthur E. Webster
Yenowich Sisters
Theresa Zwart-Ludeman & 
   Charles R. Sperry

Sponsor
Ed & Peg Meehan

Life
Randy & Chris Allinson
Ray & Liz Archambault
Thomas & Kathleen Archambault
Albert Armington
Gil & Anne Bartlett
Phyllis Bevington
Thomas & Marianne Bladek
Lary Bloom & Sue Levine
Bill Bonfanti & Madeleine Winans
Mark Borton & Francine Cornaglia
Dominick & Stacy Bosco
David Brooks
Towne Burns
Virginia Carmany & Isaac Ruiz
Arthur Christianson
Gregory Cook
Michael & Felise Cressman
John W. Dalton
Marta Daniels
Keith Dauer & 
   Sandy Senior-Dauer
Deb Dembo
Gerry & Cynthia Dubey
Shirley Feldmann
Henry & Britt Flanagan
Mary & Bryant Frank
Sonya Gill & Victor LaBarre
Jill Gladding
Peter & Jan Good

Robert & Lynda Gorman
Mark & Cheri Ferrari Habersang
Jon Claude Haines
Monique Hanson
Karen & Jamie Hart
Martin L. Heft
Kurt & Marion Watrous Henstorf
Leni Herschman
Elizabeth Hubbard
Skip & Karen Hubbard
Thomas & Cheri Hubbard & Family
Cary Hull
Nathan & Geraldine Jacobson
Kathryn Watrous Jones
Jon & Doreen Joslow
Pauline Kaplan
Mrs. Jenny Kitsen
Steve & Ann Kitteredge
John & Michele Kowalik
Jules & Kathleen Kranich
Gregg & Laurie-Rae Lallier
Pam Larson
Robert & Stacey Lewis
Carol LeWitt
D. Leonard Lieberman
Lorraine Lieberman
Margaret Lieberman
Sherry & Michael Lusardi*
Donald MacDermid
Robert Miceli
John Miksa & Valerie Dyke
Christopher Moore
Deborah Morrow
Joel Motley III
William Myers
Martin & Lois Nadel
G.R. & Julie Nash
Christine Nelson & Michael Conklin
Jil Nelson
Charles G. Nessler, Jr
Michael Oppenheimer & 
   Donna Tuths
Matt & Eileen Ouelette
Sandra Davis Owen
Charles & Jo Anne Park
Donald & Katherine Paulson
Don & Kristen Perreault
Jo-Ann & Michael Price
Sandy & Deedee  Prisloe
Robert Radicchi
Glenn & Peg Reyer
Jeff  & Holly Ridgway
Peter Salovey & Marta Elisa Moret
Michael & Sally Sanders
Arthur & Judith Schaller
Rick & Terry Schreiber
Dr. Kim Senay
Joel Severance
John & Kimberly Stack
Paul Sweeney
Justine Tobis
Marty Travis
William Vollers
Peter Walker
BJ & Corry Watrous
Bruce & Beverly Watrous
Christopher & Kelly Watrous
Lynn Weymer
Whitelaw & Margaret Wilson
Virginia Winans
Victoria Winterer
Ron & Suzie Woodward
James Zanardi
Richard & Joan Ziemann

*New Members
**New Membership Level


